
AGREED REPORT BOARD MEETING 18/11/2019 

 

The Board congratulate the students and staff on the receipt of three excellence scholarships from 

last years Leaving Certificate class. They included Ben O Gorman in NUIG, Eimear Kennedy in Trinity 

and Jack Corry in Mary Immaculate. The board also congratulated Jessica Smith and her teacher Mr 

Padraic Duddy on getting the best female results in higher level junior cert metalwork. The board 

thanked all staff for their professionalism during the recent inspection. The board acknowledged the 

massive contribution staff are making to extra curricular and co curricular activities in the school and 

the wished our under 16 and a half panel all the best in their upcoming munster semi- final. The 

Principals report was read by Mr Alan Cunningham. The Child Protection Oversight Report was 

presented to the board and signed by Sr Ena Quinlan as chairperson and by Mr Alan Cunningham as 

secretary to the board. An introduction on reading subject results analysis was given to the board 

members. The board were informed that they would be meeting the inspectorate for feedback on 

Thursday from 5pm to 6pm. The new RSE policy and the Dignity at work charter were both ratified 

by the board. 


